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WSP Seeks Witnesses to Tacoma-area Shooting  
 
PARKLAND, Wash. – Washington State Patrol (WSP) detectives are seeking witnesses to a shooting 

that occurred on southbound State Route 7 near 138th Street South earlier this month.  
 
The victim was driving a silver Scion passenger car just before 11 p.m. on June 14th, 2025, and was 

headed south on State Route 7 near 138th Street South. As the victim passed a large group of 
motorcycles, several of the riders brandished firearms, and at least one fired multiple shots at the 
victim’s vehicle. After the shooting the group of motorcycles continued south. 

 
Thankfully no one was injured during this incident. 
 

The group was primarily comprised of Harley Davidson style motorcycles, but no additional details or 
descriptions are currently available. 
 

Anyone who witnessed the shooting or may have more information about the shooter is asked to 
contact Detective Tessa Schahfer via email at tessa.schahfer@wsp.wa.gov or via phone at (253) 
538-3172. 
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